This 'n' That

Physical Therapy

On June 8, Mrs. Jackie and Peter Heneage had a baby girl, Audrey. Mrs. Heneage instructs expectant mothers in prenatal exercises and is co-author with "Ellie" Flanagan and Dr. John Ashe of the paper "Education for Childbirth With Emphasis on the Role of the Physical Therapist" recently read by Ellie at the annual conference of the American Physical Therapy Association in Los Angeles. Jackie and Peter are summering at Beaufort where Peter continues his work toward his Ph.D. in Zoology. Meanwhile, Jean Hunt, Duke Physical Therapist, '48 from Jacksonville, Florida back from service with the Air Force in the Far East, is helping to hold the fort until Jackie returns Oct. 1.

Mary Clyde Singleton, Helen Kaiser, and Ellie Flanagan attended the annual A.M.P.T.A. conference in Los Angeles June 27-July 3. Mary Clyde left early to attend the board of directors' meeting and H.K. to attend an advisory committee meeting as well as that of Physical Therapy School Directors. Miss K. was elected Chairman of the School Section of the Association to serve for the next two years.

On July 1, Sue Flowers departed to Memorial Hospital, Chapel Hill, and on July 15, Mary Clyde Singleton left to take up her new duties as Physical Therapy Director at the Georgia Warm Springs Foundation.

O. B. and Gyn.

Misses Josephine Rappaport and Ruth Koch have returned from Bethel, Maine where they attended the National Training Laboratory in Group Development.

Miss Barbara Christensen and Dr. Robert Crouch will say "I do" August 21. Barbara is on the staff on Welch Ward. Dr. Crouch is assistant resident in Urology.

Miss Aileen Ledford has returned from a delightful vacation in New York and New Jersey.

Miss Jennet Wilson, clinical instructor in Obstetrics, returned to the city July 25 after attending a three



SOME OF THE BUSY WORKERS for the very successful picnic for Negro employees are pictured here at the gala event: Front row, left to right: Carl Rogers, Sally Moore, Charlie Wall; second row, Cornelia

Freeland, Haywood Johnson, Minnie Bell and Jessie Ferrell. Not present when the picture was made were Sam Sellers and Ernest Pratt.

week work conference at Columbia University on "The Instructional Process in Maternity Nursing."

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Chamberlain, 923 Lambeth Circle, announce the birth of a son June 27.

Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Gorsuch, 4 Alastair Apartments, have a fine boy born July 13. Dr. Gorsuch is senior assistant resident in Neurology.

Dr. and Mrs. Frank Niblock, University Apartments, announce the arrival of a son on June 30. Dr. Niblock is assistant resident on Pediatrics

Dr. and Mrs. John Zinith announce the birth of a son at Watts Hospital on July 6. Dr. Zinith is also on the Pediatric Staff.

-Gertrude Elliott

Business Office

The business office bade Al Herron a fond farewell and best wishes in his new position as assistant director of Vanderbilt Hospital in Nashville, Tenn. John McBryde has taken over Al's job as administrative assistant.

The annual audit has come and gone and our girl Gertrude (Miss Webb to you) came through with flying colors without a hair turning grey or an ulcer popping up.

If, to those of you who know him, Humberto Echeverri, administrative intern from South America now assigned to the business office, looks a little harassed, just think how you'd feel surrounded by all those girls.

With the marriage of Doris Hendrix to Phil Branch there is one less eligible female in the business office.

All you bachelors who have been wondering who our new girl is just form a line to the right—DOLORES O'MARY is her name.

Mrs. Annie H. Campbell is going to enjoy a trip to Florida with her son Dr. Frank Campbell.

Pharmacy

Cecil James completed his internship July 15 and has left for Asheville.

Tommy Wagner also completed his internship July 1. Tommy is going to stay with us for awhile.

Henry Dunlap, a pharmacy student from the University of North Carolina is working with us for the summer.

Housekeeping

The Housekeeping Department welcomed five new employees, Gladys Amey to the night group, Willie Harris and Willie Gatisson to the general cleaning group, and Mary Melvin to the Hospital group.

Vacation Days are happy days, those singing with glee are, Alexander Barnes, (Kirby Clinie) Martha Johnson, Cornelia Mills, and Curtis Terry, Hospital.

July vacations: John Turrentine (porter at 2204 Erwin Road), Chester McKennon, linen room, Retha Peterson, Arlene Webb, and Thelma Williams, Hospital day group. Rachel Jones and Harry VanHook, Hospital night group.

(Continued on Page 4)